

COMMUNITIES ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT FUND (CEDF)
CEDF has provided a reliable source of capital for northern business start up and expansion with over $102 million in loans under its business program since its inception in 1971.  Its role was expanded in 1992 by merging the CEDF Business Program with the Department of Natural Resources Fisherman’s Loan Program.  Since this time, CEDF has provided over 
$125 million in total financing. 
CEDF can provide loans and other forms of assistance including training and advisory services to all businesses throughout northern Manitoba and to Aboriginal clients throughout the province outside of Winnipeg.  It can also provide financial assistance in the form of loans and guarantees to all aspects of the commercial fishing industry throughout the province. 
In 2010, the CEDF Act was amended to allow CEDF greater opportunity to participate in expanding the northern economy.  The most significant changes were:

· removal of the lender of last resort requirements while enhancing CEDF’s obligation to attract other capital providers to projects;
· amending the conditions under which CEDF can lend to Aboriginal clients which will enable it to work more closely with newly created, provincially funded Aboriginal loan funds such as the First Peoples Economic Growth Fund and the recently announced Métis Economic Development Fund; and  

· changing the way CEDF can manage funds for third parties enabling it to provide trust and other financial services.
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